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2012 Chapter Leaders 

President 
Dwayne Hora 
President@eaa100.org 
(507) 358-0495 

Vice President 
Tom Hall 
VP@eaa100.org  
(507) 282-9682 

Secretary/Treasurer 
Randy Bornhorst 
Secretary@eaa100.org 

Newsletter/Web 
Jeff Hanson 
NewsLetter@eaa100.org WebMaster@eaa100.org 

Programs 
Dick Fechter 
ProgramDirector@eaa100.org 

Forum Administrator 
John Somheil 
Forum@eaa100.org 

Technical Counselor 
Walter Mount 
(507) 533-8071 

Flight Advisor 
Dave Nelson 

Young Eagles 
Greg Edlund 
YoungEagles@eaa100.org  

Pancake Breakfast 
Claire Johnson 

Other Email Addresses: BusTrip@eaa100.org – 
AirVenture Trip 
Dan@eaa100.org – Dan Crandal 
Hangar@eaa100.org – Hangar Issues 
Help@eaa100.org – Any Chapter Questions 
Spectrum@eaa100.org – Flight Training and Pilot 
Supplies 

Chapter Website / Forum: 
http://eaa100.org 
http://groups.yahoo.com/group/eaa100/ 
EAA Chapter 100 is a nonprofit association involved in the 
promotion of aviation through adult and youth education, 
hands-on training, building and maintenance of 
experimental aircraft, and through community awareness 
programs. 

This publication by EAA Chapter 100, Inc is for the use, 
education and occasional enjoyment of its members and 
others. No claim is made for the accuracy or applicability of 
information herein. Editorial content is the opinion of the 
contributor not necessarily the position of either EAA 
Chapter 100 or the Experimental Aircraft Association. 

Reader submissions and comments are strongly 
encouraged. 

November Hangar Flying Event 
The November hangar flying event will be a safety seminar presented 
by Alan Hoffert from the Minnesota FAASTeam on the WINGS 
program.  The event is open to the public and you are encouraged to 
register at: 
 
http://faasafety.gov/SPANS/event_details.aspx?eid=46964&caller=/def
ault.aspx 
 
When:  Friday, November 9, 2012 at 7:00 PM – note:  30 minutes 
earlier than usual. 
 
Where:  Dodge Center airport terminal building (bring chairs) 
 
The program will review the WINGS program and help you to navigate 
this useful tool. 
 
Pilot Proficiency, it’s your responsibility. 
 

Fall Ditch Cleanup 
Thanks to those of you who came out to help 
with the fall ditch cleanup.  We were able to 
complete the entire project in 2 ½ hours with 
just five people – imagine how quickly it could 
go with a few more volunteers.  We’ll be doing 
it again in the spring so you’ll all have another 
chance then. 
 

December Hangar Flying Event Locations 
We’re still looking for locations for the December hangar flying event.  
If you would like to volunteer, contact myself, Dwayne, or Dick so we 
can get it on the schedule. 
 

Chapter Dues 
The time to start collecting chapter dues is upon us.  Annual dues are 
$10.00 and must be paid for members to retain voting privileges. 

 

Good Links 
Formation flying with a Spitfire and a Sopwith Camel.  This video is 
cool on so many levels… 
 
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=j6PnKUEFX8g#watch‐main‐area 
 
Excellent quality video of Red Flag.  This video clip is taken from an 
IMAX movie called Fighter Pilot.  The entire movie is outstanding. 
 
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=G2UqrlWZnXM&NR=1 


